
 

 

MONDAY, 16 OCTOBER 2023 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

RMAF TRAINING AIRCRAFT SKIDDED OFF RUNWAY AT  
SULTAN ABDUL AZIZ SHAH AIRPORT, SUBANG 

 
PUTRAJAYA – The Civil Aviation Authority of Malaysia (CAAM) confirms an accident 

involving a Beechcraft B200T aircraft, registration number M41-02 at Sultan Abdul Aziz 

Shah Airport, Subang, Selangor on Monday 16 October 2023 at 12.54 p.m. The aircraft, 

operated by Royal Malaysian Air Force (RMAF), had landed and skidded off the runway 

upon touchdown. A total of four personnel were on board with no injuries reported.  

The pilot in command had contacted Subang Air Traffic Control (ATC) Tower on issue 

pertaining to the aircraft’s landing gear and requested for assistance to land. Subang ATC 

Tower immediately notified Subang Airport Fire and Rescue Services (AFRS) for Airport 

Emergency Plan (AEP) activation to provide emergency assistance to the aircraft upon 

landing. 

The aircraft is in the process of removal and a full runway inspection will be carried out to 

ensure safe operations of the airport. The runway is expected to reopen for operations at 

5 p.m. The safety investigation will be conducted in accordance with Part XXVI of the Civil 

Aviation Regulations 2016. 

 
DATO’ CAPTAIN NORAZMAN BIN MAHMUD 
Chief Executive Officer 
Civil Aviation Authority of Malaysia 

For any media enquiries related to this press release, you may contact Anis Rahim at 

anis@caam.gov.my or +6012-3364353 
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